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January Drill Outlook

Upcoming Events
Key Spouses Meeting
Key Spouses Deployment 
Banner Making Meeting 
February UTA
Awards Ceremony and Banquet  
March UTA

Weather
Sat

46°
24°

44°
25°

Sun
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January 11:
January 29:

February 11-12: 
February 11:  

March 5-6:



Nevada Guard backs first responders for 
22nd year at ‘America’s Party’

      Story by: Spc. Adrianne Lopez, 
17th Sustainment Brigade Public Affairs

HIGH ROLLERS

LAS VEGAS, Nev. – The Nevada National Guard 
completed its 22nd year assisting first responders in 
Las Vegas for “America’s Party” — an annual New 
Year’s Eve celebration that regularly brings more than 
300,000 partygoers to the Entertainment Capital of 
the World. 

About 220 Guardsmen and women assisted for the 
activation this year. More than 100 of those were on 
the Las Vegas Strip to assist with crowd control and 
ensure a safe celebration. Additionally, about 40 mem-
bers of the Nevada Air Guard backed staffs at Univer-
sity Medical Center and Sunrise Hospital and Medical 
Center on Friday and into the early hours of Saturday 
morning for potential triage support in the case of any 
emergency. This support has been requested the past 
four years following the Route 91 mass shooting in 
Las Vegas that killed 60 country music concertgoers 
in 2017. 

”The Nevada National Guard has been so busy the 
past two years with the pandemic, overseas deploy-
ments, firefighting and so much more,” Nevada Gov. 
Steve Sisolak told a group of Guardsmen and women 
at the Speedway Armory in Las Vegas this week. “This 
mission in support of local law enforcement is crucial 
to ensure we are prepared for anything that happens 
on The Strip during ‘America’s Party.’ I can’t thank you 
all enough for stepping up and supporting the Las Ve-
gas Metropolitan Police Department and Clark Coun-
ty Emergency Management during this year’s celebra-
tion.”

“Many of our Guardsmen work full-time as law en-
forcement officers,” said Maj. Gen Ondra Berry, Neva-
da’s adjutant general, who served as the assistant police 
chief in the Reno Police Department during his 25-year 
career in law enforcement while also serving as a mem-
ber of the Nevada Air Guard. “We work hand-in-hand 
with members of law enforcement for myriad training 
exercises and real-world scenarios. It’s not unusual to 
see them working together.”

Various forms of the cooperative New Year’s Eve 
mission and training exercises have occurred since the 
Y2K scare of 1999.

Metro Sgt. Timothy Frederick, who works in the 
event planning unit, thanked the Guardsmen and 
women.

“On behalf of Metro, thank you for your help,” said 
Frederick, who is also a major and traditional Guards-
man in the Nevada Army National Guard. “We couldn’t 
do it without you.” are prepared for anything that hap-
pens on The Strip during ‘America’s Party.’ I can’t thank 
you all enough for stepping up and supporting the 
Las Vegas Metropolitan Police Department and Clark 
County Emergency Management during this year’s cel-
ebration.”



On Standby
Medical Group ready to assist New 

Year’s response in Vegas
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Photos by Airman First Class Thomas Cox,
152nd Airlift Wing Public Affairs



NEVADA AIR NATIONAL GUARD BASE, RENO, Nev. – Santa Claus was greeted by over 200 Ne-
vada Air and Army National Guardsmen and family members at the Nevada Air National Guard base 
after he flew into Reno from the North Pole, Dec. 18, 2021.

An aircrew from the 192nd Airlift Squadron flew a C-130 Hercules aircraft up north and picked up 
the holly jolly man and two of his elves, allowing Mr. Claus’s nine reindeer to rest before their big night 
next week.

Mr. Claus arrived and was greeted in true celebrity fashion, waiving out of the top of the aircraft as it 
taxied onto base, as many of the children waived back excitedly. 

After disembarking from the aircraft, he was greeted by the guardsmen and their families who were 
eagerly awaiting his out on the flight line. He went down the line and wished all in attendance a happy 
holiday before taking the festivities into the Fuel Cell Hangar on base. 

Inside, there were bounce houses, an abundance of treats and candy canes, a letter to Santa station 
and even an opportunity to take a photo with Santa himself. Toys were also available for the children 
attending the event as well, all donated generously by the 
Reno chapter of Toys for Tots. The children were able to 
fill up a bag of these early Christmas gifts to be able to 
take home. 

It is safe to say there was no shortage of holiday cheer 
on the base as there was laughter and smiles everywhere 
from adults and children alike.

The annual event is put on with the help of the Ne-
vada National Guard Family Programs, Key Spouses, the 
local Blue Star Mothers chapter, the 152nd Force Support 
Squadron and many more volunteers.

Santa Claus arrives in 
Reno aboard C-130
Story by: Airman First Class Thomas Cox,

152nd Airlift Wing Public Affairs

HIGH ROLLERS



High Rollers host first Honorary 
Commander meeting
Story by: Senior Airman Michelle Brooks,

152nd Airlift Wing Public Affairs
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NEVADA AIR NATIONAL GUARD BASE, Reno, 
Nev. -- The 152nd Airlift Wing hosted the first annual 
meeting with honorary commanders at the Nevada 
Air National Guard base here December 4, 2021. 

The Honorary Commander Program is an Air 
Force-wide initiative which strives to develop, pro-
mote, and provide key community leaders greater 
exposure to the 152nd Airlift Wing and to the roles 
Airmen play in supporting our nation’s defense and 
community. 

“The Honorary Commander Program is a great 
opportunity to build key relationships with civic 
leaders,” said Col. Jeremy Ford, 152nd Airlift Wing 
commander, “These relationships strengthen our 
community and have positive impacts for both the 
community and our Airmen.” 

Honorary commanders Dr. Shamik Sengupta, with 
University of Nevada, Reno; Jana Elliot, with Renown 
Regional Medical Center; Britton Griffith, with Reno 
Engineering Corporation, and Dan Morgan, with In-
terConnect, served a holiday meal to Airmen at the 
base dining facility prior to attending the strategic 
meeting with wing and state leadership.

During the meeting, honorary commanders 
learned about the wing history and the Airmen they 
serve. Honorary Commanders reflected on their ex-
periences in their role and discussed strategies with 
leadership on increasing community awareness and 
understanding of the 152nd mission. 

2nd Lt. Jesse Lemos, 152nd Communications Flight 
Director of Operations, discussed the relationship the 
communications flight has built with their honorary 
commander, Dr. Shamik Sangupta, Executive Direc-

tor of the University of Nevada, Reno (UNR) Cyberse-
curity Center. The 152nd Communications Flight has 
been working with UNR students to mutually expand 
and develop cybersecurity skills. 

“Due to this relationship, our Airmen are able to pol-
ish their skills with UNR students,” said Lemos. “We’ve 
gone beyond just a relationship and are actually getting 
mutual help from one another. We are able to lean for-
ward and use this help to increase our readiness.” 

The Nevada Air National Guard currently has six 
honorary commanders, each serving a respective unit. 
Honorary commanders serve for a period up to three 
years and are nominated by members of the Nevada Air 
National Guard. 

“I was very honored to be selected because I feel like 
it is a small way I can serve the members of the Air Na-
tional Guard,” said Jana Elliot, 152nd Medical Group 
honorary commander. “ I look forward to working to-
gether to build a partnership to increase community 
support and awareness.”



SNOW BIG DEAL
Reno dealt first major snow storm of 

the season
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Photos by Airman First Class Thomas Cox,
152nd Airlfit Wing Public Affairs



Col. David Clark receives Order of Nevada 
award, named after father
Story by: Airman First Class Thomas Cox,
152nd Airlift Wing Public Affairs

NEVADA AIR NATIONAL GUARD BASE, RENO, Nev. 
– In 2001, The Nevada National Guard Drennan A. Clark 
Order of Nevada award was created and was named in honor 
of Maj. Gen. Drennan Clark (ret.), one of the longest serving 
Nevada Adjutant Generals. Now, 20 years later, his son, Col. 
David Clark, has been awarded the special accommodation. 

Clark currently serves as the Special Projects Officer for 
the Nevada National Guard State Headquarters. He is what 
is known as a traditional guardsman, serving with an obliga-
tion of only training one weekend a month and two weeks of 
active training a year, truly a “citizen-soldier.”

He is also known as Mr. Clark to the students at Sparks 
Middle School in Sparks, Nevada. This is where he has spent 
over 25 years teaching social studies to thousands of stu-
dents. 

“I always say that education is a calling in life, it’s a noble 
profession. I also say the military is a calling in life, it’s a 
noble profession,” said Maj. Gen. Ondra Berry, Nevada Ad-
jutant General. “Here you have somebody that can do both 
of those callings. I just want to thank you for what you have 
done to give those young people hope.”

Col. Clark started his military career in 1992, over 29 
years ago, and has only served with the Nevada Air National 
Guard. 

He started off working in numerous officer and com-
mand positions throughout the 152nd Maintenance Group 
(MXG), even working up to become the commander of the 
group in 2016. 

His efforts with the 152nd MXG directly supported over 
3,400 sorties and 3,600 wartime mission hours for the aero-
space expeditionary force, all while maintaining a 90% effec-
tiveness rating. 

Aside from his time with the maintenance group, Clark 
also served as the Vice Commander of the 152nd Airlift 
Wing in 2013. In this position, he assisted in implementing 
the commander’s inspection program, a critical component 
of the Air Force inspection program.

Due to his efforts, the wing was fully compliant on all 

items well ahead of schedule, enabling com-
manders to find and fix any issues prior to the 
inspection. 

He also assisted in improving both the wing’s 
medical readiness compliance directly leading 
to an increase in the physical fitness pass rate 
from 89% to 96% in just two years’ time.

Clark has also completed three tours of duty 
to Iraq in support of Operation Iraqi Freedom, 
as well as deployments to U.S. Southern Com-
mand and U.S. Air Forces in Europe. Along 
with being activated several times for state 
emergencies.

In 2017, Clark moved to the Nevada State 
Headquarters where he has been since. Here he 
was a part of the group that took on standing 
up the Nevada Air Guard’s first ever innovation 
team. 

Clark was also a large part in creating and 
leading the state’s efforts focused on improving 
resiliency of the Airmen.

“When we talk about resiliency, that is such 
a large part of your legacy,” said Berry to Clark 
during the ceremony. “The video that you 
filmed during the wing’s resiliency down day 
opened the doors for so many to feel comfort-
able and be able to reach out for help.”

“Thank you for all that you have done for 



this organization. If there is anyone that is very 
well deserving of the Drennan Clark award is 
Dave Clark.”

Clark and his father then took to the stage 
where the orders of the award were read off, high-
lighting all of Clark’s achievements in his career 
thus far to those in attendance, which included 
his family and many key figures from throughout 
his career. 

His father then placed the medal around his 
neck and they rendered each other a salute, an ex-
pression of respect and honor.

“Standing up here today, I am standing on the 
shoulders of giants,” said Col. Clark.

Many of those giants were sitting in the seats 
just a few feet in front of him. Nevada Adjutant 
Generals including his father, Maj. Gen. (ret.) 
Drennan Clark, as well as Maj. Gen. (ret.) Giles 
Vanderhoof and Brig. Gen. (ret.) Larry Cerfo-
glio were in attendance. Also there was Col. (ret.) 
Steve Hansen, one of Clark’s biggest mentors, 
along with senior leadership from both the Ne-
vada National Guard State Headquarters and the 
152nd Airlift Wing.

“It was my dad, Generals Vanderhoof and Cer-
foglio and Col. Hansen that kept the mission go-
ing when our unit lost the F-4 phantom fighters,” 
said Clark. “They got us into our new mission and 
pushed the future of the wing forward.”

“I didn’t know how important this was until 
about three years ago when I started working for 
General Berry. The future is standing on his shoul-
ders, Col. Chauvin’s shoulders and Col. Gunder-
son’s shoulders as they travel back to Washington 
D.C. to try and secure the mission of the future.”

“It’s not about them and it’s not about me, it’s 
about the young Airmen in the unit,” said Clark. 
“What we want is a relevant and secure mission 
for the Nevada Air National Guard well into the 
21st Century.”

“Also I’m sure my sisters would agree with me, 
but our dad has had us on his shoulders our entire 
lives,” continued Clark. “He was an attorney, he 
was in the National Guard, he was raising a fam-
ily of five children, and he always found time to 
coach our sports teams.”

“He always found time to be there for us.”
Maj. Gen. (ret.) Drennan Clark had joined the 

Nevada Air National Guard in 1960, after growing 
up and living his entire life in Reno, only moving 
away to attend the University of San Francisco.

General Clark started 
his career off as a photo lab 
technician with the 152nd 
Reconnaissance Group 
and later earned his com-
mission in 1964 when he 
became a supply officer for 
the 152nd Supply Squad-
ron. 

In the beginning of 1968, 
he had been called to active 
duty during the Pueblo Cri-
sis where he served as the 
commander of the 6314th 
Supply Squadron operat-
ing out of Suwon Air Base, 
Korea and later as the chief 
at the Special Operations 
Branch of the 6314th out of 
Osan Air Base, Korea. He 
returned to Nevada in the 
June of 1969 following his 
release from active duty.

Not too long after, Gen-
eral Clark was assigned to 
the Nevada Air National 
Guard Headquarters as the 
staff judge advocate where 
later in 1983, he was officially appointed as the state judge 
advocate. 

Clark became the state’s assistant adjutant general for 
air in 1984 after many years of serving as a judge advocate, 
even serving three years on the Air National Guard’s Judge 
Advocate Policy Council. In 1987, he was appointed as the 
Nevada Adjutant General, a position that he served in until 
1991. Clark was one of the longest serving adjutant generals 
in the state’s history.

The last position that he served in with the Guard was 
the chairman of the National Guard Bureau’s Executive En-
vironmental Quality Board. He later retired on January 21, 
2001. 

Maj. Gen. (ret.) Clark served meritoriously in the Neva-
da Air National Guard for over 40 years and was the first 
receipt of the Drennan A. Clark Order of Nevada award. 
According to Col. Clark, his father was surprised with the 
award at a luncheon during a senior leadership conference 
in California by Generals Vanderhoof and Cerfoglio. 

“When this award first came out, I said ‘I want to get that’,” 
said Col. Clark. “I knew I was 17 years away, but I wanted to 
get that award and I wanted my dad to put it over my head 
and give it to me.”



Governor, Adjutant General wish Deployed
High Rollers a Happy Holiday

RENO, Nev. – Governor of Nevada, Steve Sisolak 
and Adjutant General, Maj. Gen. Ondra Berry held 
a video conference with deployed members of the 
Nevada Air National Guard, December 21, 2021. The 
Nevada Director of Staff-Air, Col. Brian Gunderson 
also briefly joined in the conversation. The deployed 
guardsmen consisting of aircrew, maintenance and lo-
gistics Airmen from Nevada are currently providing 
aerial delivery and theater airlift throughout the U.S. 
Africa Command Area of Responsibility. For many 
of whom, this marks their first deployment overseas 
away from family. 

The call was to wish those serving overseas a safe 
and happy holiday and to offer thanks for all the sacri-
fices that the Airmen are making this holiday season. 

The leadership team and other full-time members 
of the 152nd Airlift Wing also wished those deployed 
a happy holiday last Friday in a pre-recorded message.

“I want to start off by thanking you officially for 
your service to our country and to our state,” said 
Sisolak. “Your sacrifice, your dedication does not go 
unnoticed, there’s 3.2 million people that call Nevada 
home that are very appreciative of what you’ve done 
and what you continue to do.”

Sisolak, as the governor of Nevada, serves as the 
commander-in-chief of the state’s National Guards-
men when they are in a Title-32 status of the U.S. 
Code. When they are deployed overseas, in a Title-10 

status, their official commander-in-chief is then tran-
sitioned to the President of the United States. 

“Being the commander-in-chief of the Nevada Na-
tional Guard is the honor of my lifetime,” said Sisolak 
towards the end of the call. “It is a distinct pleasure 
and honor to be able to get to know some of you and 
to work with you.”

“Remember most of all that we are so so so proud 
of you for what you do for the state, what you do for 
our country and what you do for the world,” added 
Berry. “You cannot have a great America, a great de-
mocracy without a great military, so never forget that.”

Airmen were also given the opportunity to person-
ally tell Maj. Gen. Berry and Governor Sisolak how 
they have been doing since departing home earlier 
this month, as well as the chance to ask any questions 
that they may have for the higher leadership.

Those who spoke included: Senior Airman Victoria 
Boldi, a 152nd Aircraft Maintenance Squadron crew 
chief, Airman First Class Jada Wansley, a member of 
the command support staff for the 152nd Operations 
Group, Staff Sgt. William Durns, a 152nd Mainte-
nance Squadron avionics specialist, along with Capt. 
Dylan Weber, the newest C-130 Hercules pilot from 
the 192nd Airlift Squadron on the deployment. 

All the Airmen appeared in high spirits and highly 
motivated, as also described by Lt. Col. Patrick McKel-
vey, 192nd Airlift Squadron C-130 Hercules Pilot and 

Story by: Airman First Class Thomas Cox,
152nd Airlift Wing Public Affairs
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75th Expeditionary Airlift Squadron Director of Operations.
“The demand is high, the diversity is diverse and everyone is doing a great job as we’re all getting in our 

groove,” said McKelvey. In describing the operations environment, McKelvey said that Airmen are working 
alongside, Soldiers, Sailors and Marines and Nevada always stands out.

“The leadership is definitely happy to see our planes out here, there hasn’t been a mission that we have turned 
down since being arriving in theater.”

“I think by the time we leave here, we will have left a great impression representing the state of Nevada.”
“I tell the whole nation all the time, when you want to see a best practice, you look at the state of Nevada and 

it’s military and how they get it done time and time again,” added Berry at the end of the call. “Always ready, 
always there, thank you everyone that is there and have a happy holiday.”



NEVADA AIR NATIONAL GUARD BASE, RENO, Nev. - The 152nd Mission Support Group (MSG) 
saw the passing of the guidon with several command changes, December 4, 2021.

Col. Kyle Cerfoglio, 152nd MSG commander, was a busy man that afternoon, as he was the presiding 
official for three back- to-back change of command ceremonies for the Logistics Readiness Squadron, 
Civil Engineer Squadron and the Communications Flight.

The first ceremony kicked off after lunch with the Civil Engineer Squadron (CES) assumption of 
command in the Wing Auditorium. Maj. Alexander Rodriguez assumed command of CES from Cer-
foglio. Rodriguez was previously a C-130 Hercules pilot assigned to the 192nd Airlift Squadron. While 
still a pilot, he now oversees the many missions executed by the men and women of CES.

“Communication is really important as a commander and Major Rodriguez is excellent at it,” said 
Cerfoglio. “He is good about asking the tough questions and listening, which is something I personally 
appreciate and I know everyone in CES will appreciate it too.”

The second ceremony was the change of command for the Logistics Readiness Squadron (LRS) 
where Lt. Col. Shaun Cruze took command of the squadron from Lt. Col. Jenelle Kimsey. Kimsey will 
be moving on to a new position as the Human Resource 
Officer at the Nevada Joint Force State Headquarters in 
Carson City, Nev.

While Kimsey was in command of the squadron she 
was a key part in managing over 300 Airmen that were ac-
tivated for the COVID-19 pandemic response, the state’s 
lengthiest and largest activation in history.

“Kimsey made leadership look easy,” said Cerfoglio. 
“She did an amazing job in LRS and we will miss her.”

Leaving the comptroller flight, Cruze will oversee the 
day-to-day operations of the logistics readiness squadron.

The final change of command ceremony of the day 
was for the 152nd Communications Flight. Maj. Gregory 
Green relinquished command to Lt. Col. Shannon Cas-
taneda. Green led the communications flight for the last 
five years. 

Following the ceremony, Green retired from the mil-
itary after many years of meritorious service, while sur-
rounded by family and loved ones.

Santa Claus arrives in 
Reno aboard C-130
Story by: Airman First Class Thomas Cox

152nd Mission Support Group holds 3 change of 
command ceremonies in one weekend

Story by: Airman First Class Angela Crawford,
152nd Airlfit Wing Public Affairs
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Castaneda is bringing many years of experience and 
expertise to the flight from her time in active duty, re-
serves, and now Air National Guard. She has served 
in many capacities which has afforded her a wealth of 
knowledge that will propel the organization in the fu-
ture.

With these changes in command, the men and wom-
en in the 152nd Mission Support Group will continue 
to execute the mission while exceeding all standards set 
upon them.



RENO, Nev. -- Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. is widely regarded as America’s preeminent advocate of 
nonviolence and a pivotal leader of the Civil Rights Movement.

In sermons and speeches, Dr. King’s voice rang out with a call for us to work toward a better tomor-
row. He challenged us all to live up to the ideals enshrined in our founding documents— that we are all 
created equal, endowed with unalienable rights to life, liberty, and the pursuit of happiness.

During his lifetime, King strived to realize the dream of communities united by inclusion.
Each year, on the third Monday in January, Americans across the country answer Dr. Martin Luther 

King Jr.’s call to action by serving their neighborhoods and volunteering their time to make a difference 
and spark change.

Dr. King once said, “Life’s most persistent and urgent question is, ‘What are you doing for others?’”
MLK Day of Service brings us one step 

closer to realizing King’s dream.
As the Department of Defense remem-

bers Dr. King on his birthday, let us re-
commit ourselves to the standards set, the 
legacy that lives on, and the challenges that 
remain.

If you would like more information on 
how to celebrate diversity in your work 
area please visit www.deomi.org or con-
tact the 152 Equal Opportunity Office in 
BLDG 56, call 788-4649, or email Master 
Sgt Adam Willett, EO Director, adam.
willett@us.af.mil`

CELEBRATING DR. MARTIN 
LUTHER KING JR.

Article by: Master Sgt. Adam Willett, 
152nd Equal Opportunity Office
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